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Sent via email: carrie.boyle@coastal.ca.gov 

California Coastal Commission 

Ms. Carrie Boyle 

San Diego Coast District 

7575 Metropolitan Drive, Suite 103 

San Diego, CA 92108 

 

 

Re: Church Residence in Carlsbad (Application No. 6-20-0685) 

 

Dear Ms. Boyle, 

 

This letter is written on behalf of the Rincon Band of Luiseño Indians (“Rincon Band” or “Band”), a federally 

recognized Indian Tribe and sovereign government. Thank you for consulting with the Band on the above-

mentioned project and providing us with the staff report, proposed mitigation measures, and 2019 Cultural 

Resources Assessment. 

 

We have reviewed the provided documents and agree measures must include archaeological and tribal monitoring, 

a monitoring report, and protocols for discovery of cultural material and human remains.  However, the provided 

proposed mitigation measures are very problematic and we request a follow-up consultation meeting at your earliest 

convenience. Please find attached to this letter the first round of requested revisions.  

 

Additionally, we would like to point out that the given time to review the potential impacts associated with this 

project is too short. We would like to discuss how we can improve consultation between the Rincon Band and your 

agency.  

If you have additional questions or would like to schedule a meeting, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 

your convenience at (760) 749 1092 ext. 323 or via electronic mail at cmadrigal@rincon-nsn.gov. We look forward 

to working together to protect and preserve our cultural assets.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Cheryl Madrigal 

Tribal Historic Preservation Officer 

Cultural Resources Manager 
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